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Date of Bulletin: 

 
 
 

 
 
February 3, 2022 

Notice #:  CCBFTR01994 
Audience:  Carrier, IXC, Wireless, CLEC, Reseller, ISP 
Subject:  Revised EIA and E-Path Tier Rate Structure NC/NCI/SECNCI 

Job Aid  
Date Effective:  Immediately 
  

 
In December 2021, Frontier introduced the new Switched Ethernet (Layer 2 TIER PNUM) 
NC/NCI/SECNCI & SPEC Codes job aid available from the Ethernet NC/NCI/SECNCI Job 
Aids (frontier.com) page. This notice is to advise of the following changes to the job aid: 
 

• Tier NC/NCI/SECNCI & SPEC Code Job Aid has been updated to reflect Rate 

Adjustable Network Channel (NC) Code that now mirror the Bandwidth (BDW) Speed 

of the EVC.   

Customers ordering services under contracts with the PNUM beginning with EIAV or EPAV 
must utilize the ordering codes, provided in the above job aid, on their respective Access 
Service Request (ASR) submissions to Frontier. 
 
As a reminder, customers who do not have contracts with the PNUM beginning with EIAV or 
EPAV, or whose existing contract does not cover all Frontier regions, are encouraged to 
contact their Frontier Account Manager soon to negotiate a PNUM EIAV or EPAV contract.  
 
If you have questions regarding the information provided in this notice, please email 
Carrier.Notifications@ftr.com. 
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